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Cease Performance of Manual Duplicate Test Reduction (DTR)
	Announcement:
	The Laboratory Directors of Operations approved a request from the SCPMG Physician Group for the Laboratory to STOP performing Manual Duplicate Test Reduction (DTR) of KPHC Ambulatory Orders using RMS and LMS.


	Reason:
	Historically manual DTR was commonly used to cancel individual component orders of a panel when both were ordered, such as K+ and Electrolyte Panel, or H&H and CBC as a Laboratory utilization effort.  When the Laboratory canceled the K+ or the H&H, the ordering provider of that canceled order did NOT receive a laboratory result in their KPHC In-Basket causing “near misses” of bad outcomes for patients.  


	Effective Date:
	Monday, November 12, 2012


	Current RMS/LMS Workflows:
	System
	Current Manual DTR Workflows

	
	RMS
	Clerk/Receptionist cancels a K+ or H&H using the KRMS “CW” function, reason “J” = Duplicate Test Request Received


	
	LMS
	Clinical Laboratory Scientist cancels a K+ or H&H using LMS Reject Specimen Module, reason code = “DTRR”

	New
RMS/LMS Workflow

Future
Cerner Workflow:
	Stop performing manual duplicate test reduction.  Start accessioning, performing, and resulting all components and panel orders.

The Cerner System will automatically perform Below-The-Line Duplicate Test Reduction by combining a component order into the panel order and canceling the component order.  Only the panel order will be performed and all physicians will receive the panel results in their KPHC In-Baskets.

	
	

	 Questions:
	· Mario M. Calantoni, CLS, Laboratory Systems Integration Manager,      562-461-5631, tie line 325
· Ramesh H. Doshi, M.D., Laboratory IT, 310-517-2628, tie line 340

	
	

	 Distributed by:
	SCPMG Laboratory Systems Informatics Department

11668 Sherman Way, North Hollywood, CA 91605

Phone:  (818) 503-6894 or Tie Line: 397
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